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TOWN OF GOOD HOPE 
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

MAY 11, 2009 
 
 

OPEN:  The council meeting was called to order by Mayor Corey Harbison at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Good Hope Town Hall.  Invocation was given by John Harris. 
 
ROLL CALL:  The mayor and all council members were present. 
 
VISITORS:  Kim Tubbs representing the Good Hope High School Quarterback Club asked the 
mayor and council if they would like to advertise in the program ad.  The Town has always in the 
past paid $100.00 for a full page ad. John Harris made the motion to pay $100.00 to the Good 
Hope High School Quarterback Club for the program ad.  Maxie Jones seconded the motion.  
Roll call vote: unanimous yea votes by the council and mayor. 
 
MINUTES:  Motion to approve March 09, 2009 minutes:  John Harris. 
Motion seconded:  Maxie Jones.  Roll call vote: unanimous yea votes by the council and mayor.  
There was no meeting in April due to lack of quorum.  
 
REPORTS OF COUNCIL 
 
JOHN HARRIS, PLACE ONE:  John asked if there were any questions or comments on the 
updated budget report. After discussion by the council, Susan Eller made the motion for approval 
of the budget report.  Maxie Jones seconded the motion.  Roll call vote: unanimous yea votes by 
the council and mayor.   
 
MAXIE JONES, PLACE TWO:  Maxie stated there are some roads in Good Hope that need to 
be paved.  Cooper Contractor gave us some estimate pricing.  Hathcock Road would be 
approximately $1100.00, Short Drive would be approximately $7500.00, but would be more if 
the culvert under this road has to be replaced, and Moehring Road needs a lot of repair and this 
road would be a little over $20,000.00, just to patch bad spots. Corey asked the council to go 
look at Moehring Road and see what they thing before reaching a decision on this road.  Motion 
to repair Hathcock Road and Short Drive: Susan Eller.  Motion seconded by Maxie Jones.  Roll 
call vote: unanimous yea votes by council and mayor.  
 
SUSAN ELLER, PLACE THREE:  Susan asked Grady Parsons of Southwest Water Company 
to give the report on the MWPP annual report.  Grady Parsons submitted the Municipal Water 
Pollution Prevention annual report. Motion for Resolution 2009-001, for the MWPP: Susan 
Eller. Motion seconded: Danny Buchanan. Roll call vote: unanimous yea votes by the council 
and mayor.  Grady commented that Sam responds during the night if needed, and that he was 
doing a good job with the Waste Water Treatment Plant.  Also Grady announced the Southwest 
Water Company picnic for Friday, May 15th, and stated everyone was invited.  
 
JERRY BARTLETT, PLACE FOUR:  Jerry announced the Town would be having the first 
annual fall festival on October 10, 2009 at the Municipal Park. We are working toward having 
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entertainment, games, and several vendors on that day.  We will have the concession stand open 
also. Jerry commended that Dennis Johnson from Crane Hill ‘Sweet Tator Festival’ will give us 
some pointers on how they got started.  
Jerry asked Deputy Brian Smith to share with the council the police reports for Good Hope.  
 
DANNY BUCHANAN, PLACE FIVE:  Danny stated a lot of the ballgames had to be 
cancelled this year because of rain.  We didn’t make a lot of money, but the children enjoyed 
playing when they could. The park board has discussed ways to save money because the park 
expenses continue.  Also we will allow Relay for Life to use our fields Sunday. It will be for a 
good cause. Danny commended the park board was working on the Good Hope Fall Festival on 
October 10th. 
 
RESOLUTIONS, ORDINANCES, ORDERS AND OTHER BUSINESS 
 
SOUTHWEST WATER COMPANY/MWPP ANNUAL REPORT: 
MWPP annual report was discussed under Council Place Three section. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: Mayor Corey Harbison commended that Sam, Jeff, and Dana has been 
helping with the clean-up after the storm.  Also would like to thank the Good Hope Fire and 
Rescue for all the work they did on the clean-up from the storm.  
Mayor Corey Harbison commended the Town could benefit if we had a web-site for Good Hope.  
Town announcements, minutes, ordinances, etc could be posted on the web-site.  I have talked 
with Cody Lancaster with H & A Technologies, LLC and he could help us with the web-site.  
The council gave consent to Corey to check on getting a web-site for the Town. 
 
CLOSE:  Susan made the motion to close the council meeting.  Danny seconded the motion.  
The council meeting was closed at 6:45 p.m. with the consent of the council and mayor. 

 
           APPROVED AND ADOPTED THIS   DAY OF     , 2009 
 
 
 
               
                                                                                                Corey Harbison 
                                                                                                Mayor 
 
 
                                                                                               ATTEST:  
 
 
              
                                                                                                Joanner Jones 
                                                                                                Town Clerk   
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